

August 6, 2018

TCHA meeting

Minutes read, treasurer's report given. Motion made and passed to accept.

Discussion on contact with judges – need to reinforce that exhibitors should not have contact with the judge – if questions, they need to go to a show committee member or board member. There may be action taken if rule not followed. Only discussions with judge allowed if in a class as a participant. Table until next year.

Fairboard had requested \$500.00 barn deposit which would be deducted from bill for barns.

Waterer is now working OK. Need to remind everyone that whoever sponsors a show, a rep will need to go over the operation of the waterer before the shows.

Banquet – will be held October 14.

Went over banquet options and price options from Oak Crest. They will honor prices from last year. Gratuity will need to be added to cost. Motion made and passed to have banquet at Oak Crest same as last year and TCHA to pay for the gratuity.

Purchased equipment for shows – brooms, rakes – may need one more wheelbarrow

Nominations are open for offices for 2019:

President – Eileen Berger

Vice President – Deb Strauss

Secretary – Kim Mattison

Treasurer – Carol Taylor

Point Secretary – Ashley Berger

Members at Large

Joyce Olesky

Heather Forgette

Makayla Berger

Robert Woelfel

Kelly Kaczmarek

Paula Nygard

Tabitha Parker

Derek Gagne

Liz Minkler

Discussion on speed and pleasure show days. Suggestions – maybe switch days; have speed at end of the show one day; others.. Maybe note on ballot – changing days; have one day or other suggestions.

Announce/discuss before meal at banquet. Note need to be a member to vote.

Multiple year end awards – discussion for possible changes to how awards are determined. Suggestion if tied for Grand or Reserve, go by number of firsts for one grand – maybe not a reserve – would only be one award instead of ties. Will need more details. Table until next year.

High point for shows – will be club's decision to have. There were several comments about how high point was handled at some of the shows – disappointing that speed wasn't included for high point. Suggestions to have at minimum high point for the youth for speed. Or get donations or sponsors for high point awards.

Discussion on ribbons – there will be a mix of ribbons some flats some rosettes – this is up to each club to provide.

Brought up the incident of the stolen saddle from the fairgrounds during one of the shows. If the person responsible is identified, will need to enforce that they are no longer allowed on show grounds - obtain restraining order if needed. Will address in future..

Next meeting will be September 10, 2018.

Meeting adjourned.